
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT for the year 2016 
Our financial year runs from January to December.  The Chairman’s Report was circulated at the AGM held on 9th October 2017.

This year was a good year regarding the running of the Hall as a long list of improvements have been accomplished.    

At the beginning of the year the Parish Council arranged for the installation of a defibrillator adjacent to the main entrance. This was carried out in January, followed by a demonstration of its correct use.    At a Committee meeting in March it was decided that the windows in the old school building whose glazing had broken down should be replaced.  This work was to be completed at the weekends so as not to disrupt the running of the nursery school.   This work has now been completed.   The floor in the Hall was resurfaced in August which has made a great improvement not only for its looks but provides a better playing surface for the badminton clubs.    The opportunity was taken at the same time, of having the stage resurfaced and recoated.  In addition, both the foyer and disabled toilet roofs have been stripped and the felt replaced with a fibreglass topping. The new surface is warranted for 30 years.

The Committee also decided to install CCTV at the Hall, with six external cameras and one internal camera deployed in the foyer.  Despite having enjoyed some comparatively trouble-free years, it was felt that a greater measure of security was required. 

Through the Summer various maintenance works were carried out to keep the Hall in good condition and a steam cleaner was purchased to improve the hygienic cleaning of the kitchen and toilets.   In the grounds one of the large trees lost a branch and it was felt unsafe, so work was carried out to the satisfaction of all without having to remove the tree.   In July one of the hirers reported that smoke was coming from under the stage and on investigation it was found that the lighting dimmer pack had overheated resulting in the destruction of three other units.   These were replaced before the pantomime in December, by the electrical engineers, the majority of the £12,000 cost of repairs being covered by insurance.  Without the co-operation of the various members of the Committee the work would not have been completed on time.   

Having a good Committee is essential in the smooth running of the Hall and Peter Farrar who has taken over the role of Hon Treasurer has proved to be a most welcome addition.  

As can be seen from the accounts, the cost of the above works (excluding a small expenditure over and above what was recouped from the dimmer pack insurance claim) amounted to over £21,000.  General maintenance of the property was over £6,000 yet despite these costs the Committee has not increased the Hall’s charges for 2017.  As a further incentive to local residents, weddings have now been included in the residents discount umbrella – further details from the Bookings Secretary.

Hazel Dixon is also due a huge vote of thanks for her work on the flower beds over the year, as is the Bookings Secretary for the hard work she carries out as well as keeping the hirers happy.   Bookings are going well and dates have been booked well into 2018 and beyond.

The Hall was officially opened on 20th October 1968 and to mark its 50th year in operation, the Committee has decided that the occasion should be celebrated possibly in the form of a buffet lunch for both past and present people/organisations associated with the Hall. 

Mr Aggiss commented that the installation of the CCTV had proved its worth enabling him to keep a remote eye on the Hall and those using the car park.



